MEMORANDUM FOR FILE

Subsequent to the letter of January 20 to

Director of the Budget Smith, three of his staff --

Messrs. Reeve, Seideman, and Gordon -- called on Chair-

man Eccles on February 7 from 2:53 to 4:40 p.m. Dr.

Goldenweiser also sat in.

Subsequently at the Chairman's suggestion,

Reeve and Seideman called on Chester Morrill (see his

memorandum of this visit). They were furnished with

most, if not all, of the material referred to in the

January 20 letter to Harold Smith.

Elliott Thurston.

8/39/45